
Thank you to Saranam!  Thank you for inviting APD Foothills Area Command’s Crime Prevention Specialist, two Crime Scene  
Specialists, our Forensics Photograph Lab Supervisor and one of our Property Crime Techs to teach forensics skills at the Saranam  
apartment community’s Life Skills night.  We had a great time and enjoyed teaching the families in attendance about an interesting  
portion of police work and solving crimes. 
 
Congratulations to  Monterey Manor apartment community  Monterey Manor apartment community was renewed for another year  
in the APD Crime Free Multi-Housing partnership, and this property’s management team is now entering into their 5th year in the  
partnership aimed at reducing crime on rental properties. 
 
Daily Property Crime in the Foothills Reported on Monday, October 15th 

1 Stolen Vehicle:  3600-block of Candlelight Dr NE. 
4 Residential Burglaries:  12400-block of Woodland Ave NE, 300-block of Maxine St NE, 300-block of Western Skies SE, 11000-block of  
Skyline Rd NE.   
5 Auto Burglaries:  5800-block of Lowell St NE, 11400-block of Vistazo Pl SE, 1100-block of Dorothy St NE, 2 vehicles at the same  
address on the 12700-block of Summer Ave NE.   
Entries:  Breaking window, door lock damage.   
Items left in unattended vehicles that were stolen:  Garage door opener.  Vehicle straps and chains, CB, tools and damaged to steering  
column in failed attempt to steal the vehicle.   
 
Trending Tuesday:  The APD Crime Analysis Unit reports that APD took 139 auto burglary reports the week of October 8 – 14.  The  
numbers among the 6 APD Area Commands ranged from a low of 13 auto burglaries (South West Area Command) to a high of 37 auto  
burglaries (North East Area Command) for the week.  The Foothills Area Command logged 22 auto burglary reports for that 7-day  
period.   
 
Hot Wheels Report:  APD Crime Analysis reports that there were 69 auto theft reports taken the week of October 8-14 city-wide.  The  
numbers ranged from a high of 16 stolen vehicles reported (South East Area Command) to a low of 6 stolen vehicles reported  
(Foothills Area Command).  Although the Foothills had the lowest number of auto theft reports taken for that 7-day period city-wide,  
with winter approaching and this week’s cold weather, please remember to lock up and avoid “warm up” auto thefts (leaving the  
vehicle running and unattended).  Every winter APD sees about 100 “warm up” auto thefts – a 100% preventable crime!  The trend  
continues downward too; Crime Analysis reported 96 stolen vehicles for Albuquerque the week of 9/24-9/30 and 93 the week of 10/1- 
10/7.  Hondas were popular vehicles to steal over the past week; 11 reported stolen across the city (4 of 11 were Civics).  Chevrolets  
proved to be popular vehicles to steal (9, and 4 of 9 were pick ups) and 8 Fords (6 of 8 were pick ups).  Hot areas to steal wheels for the  
prior 7 days were apartments (28 cases) and for the Foothills, all of our stolen vehicles were taken from Foothills apartment  
complexes.  Single family residential neighborhoods across the city experienced 22 stolen vehicles for those 7 days and then a big drop  
to 4 vehicles stolen from hotels, 3 from car dealerships/mechanics and businesses. 


